
Affiliations EA / HRCAV / Horse SA 

40 years continuously providing Fun Friendship and Forward Moving  

 



We had smiles all round 

We had spectators and picnickers 

We had great instructors 

We had new ones out and about 



We had body working 

We had pole exercises 

We had saddle fits 

We had happy riding 

And of course perfect weather and perfect going 



A weekend which started out in perfect weather and continued over the two days and two nights and 

finished in perfect weather.  New yards at the Polocross Grounds are very welcome all the horses 

clearly embracing them too, all look relaxed and happy making new besties and enjoying their social 

get together also.  

Excellent instruction from two dedicated professionals who complimented each others styles and 

focuses giving 100% from the beginning of the day to the end of the last lesson each day.  Thank you 

Lucy Williams for imparting your invaluable knowledge of how much the rider influences the way of 

going for the horse.  Thank you Jason Dins for stretching everyone's abilities outside their comfort zone 

to show they can produce a better balanced way of going.  We appreciated meeting Jasons dear wife 

and his new little daughter who came alone for a holiday.  Everyone gooing and garing over Lucy’s new 

baby to (a beautiful baby puppy). 

This year is was special to have Performance Saddle Fit along for the whole of the weekend.  Nick is 

such an asset with her knowledge of saddle fit combined with her riding experience and veterinarian 

qualifications to help put in place that part of the performance puzzle which is so important and that 

which makes such a difference.  Thank you Nick we enjoyed your company .   

Riannon Longney what can we say, our horses were treated to the best of the best and boy did they 

show their appreciation.  Riannon’s experience and dedicated study allow each horse to benefit from 

her amazing feel and ability to highlight where the muscles and trigger points are needing attention to 

allow full function, again to help the horses be the best athletes they can be for us to enjoy.  Thank you 

Riannon.   Some great riding displays from you also. 

The campers enjoyed the chatting around the yards and at the back of the floats.  Some good wines 

along with shared food and Club BBQ helped the stories and giggles flow.  

There were many who embraced the back of the float sale by bringing so much along to pass on.  I 

think sadly we all brought a lot of the same items and the ability to swap was limited.  We didn’t factor 

that one in.!!!  However there was some changing of hands for saddle rugs and horse rugs which 

lightened the load for some. 

Needless to say yet again a very successful weekend of training and socializing and really lovely to see 

spectators and interested visitors from off the street.  It can be underlined the “Fun Friendly and 

Forward Moving” moto of the club is certainly living up to its interpretation. 

Thank you to the committee the drivers of the weekend, members appreciated your efforts of 

organising this practical weekend to enable member an opportunity of learning and improving the way 

of going for our athletes.  

Extravaganza 

****STOP PRESS ****  Margie Stuart Dressage and Jumping Competition 
The Naracoorte Horse Trials will be running an unofficial dressage competition on Friday 19th May at the Naracoorte 
Polo X Grounds.  Classes from Preliminary to Elementary are on offer for $30 per test.  Interstate Judges will be presiding for 
the Elementary.  You must be a member of EA or you can buy a day membership (via nominate) to be covered by insurance. 
All money raised will be used for our 50th Anniversary event in 2024. Naracoorte Horse Trials is the only event in the world 
that has been running consecutively for 48 years on the same property.  ALL ENTRIES VIA “EVENT SECRETARY “ 
 
ENQUIRES 0438322073 or ashrcopping@gmail.com   

mailto:ashrcopping@gmail.com


Mid South East Dressage Club 

2023 - Winter Series Competition 
Enquiries: secretary@msedc.org.au 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pay 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LATE ENTRIES WILL NOT BE ACCEPTED 

payment must be made in full at time of entry via Nominate 

https://www.nominate.com.au/EquestDN/Nominate.aspx 

 

Official Rounds 2 & 4:   MSEDC Members:  $30 per test Non-MSEDC Members:  $40 per test 

These events are affiliated with Equestrian Australia & HRCAV and will be conducted in accordance with their rules. 

Tests are available on EA or HRCAV websites. The MSEDC Children’s tests are available on request. 

• Draw will be available on our Facebook page & MSEDC website www.msedc.org.au 

• Camping and Yards  available at Polocrosse Grounds for Un-Official Competitions (book on Nominate) 

• Stables are available at the Naracoorte Showgrounds (book on Nominate with your entries) 

• No portable yards  

• Powered camping is available at the Naracoorte Showgrounds (book on Nominate with your entries) 

• Judges levies must be paid with entries for Official Rounds 

Ribbons awarded to 6th place 
A Champion & Reserve Champion will be awarded at the end of the series for all levels (except MSEDC Child Tests). 

To be eligible for a Winter Series Championship a horse/rider combination must have competed in a minimum 
of 6 tests in the same level. 

Unofficial Rounds 1 & 3:   MSEDC Members only:  $20 per test  

Round 
1 

Closed Restricted* Sunday 23 
April 

Naracoorte Polocrosse 
Ground, Hynam 

Round 
2 

Official**   Round of the 2023 ThoroughCare 

SA OTT State Dressage Series 

Sunday 28 
May 

Naracoorte Show 
Grounds 

Round 
3 

Closed Restricted* Sunday 25 
June 

Naracoorte Polocrosse 
Ground, Hynam 

Round 
4 

Official** EA HOTY qualifier 

FEI Tests available 

Sunday 23 
July 

Naracoorte Show 
Grounds 

  Round 1 Round 2 Round 3 Round 4 

TESTS Un-Official Official Un-Official Official (EA HOTY) 

MSEDC Child test Tests 1 & 2 - Tests 3 & 4 - 

EA: Prep – Adv 
(2023 Tests) 

Tests 1 & 2 Tests 1 & 2 Tests 2 & 3 Tests 2 & 3 

HRCAV: All levels Tests 1 & 2 Tests 1 & 2 Tests 3 & 4 Tests 3 & 4 

All entries via Nominate 

*Closed Restricted events are for MSEDC members only 

** Non MSEDC members are only able to compete Official Event   

Entries close12 days before each event 

 

mailto:secretary@msedc.org.au
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Gossip from outside the arena 

Members hit the road to Dimboola to compete at the Wimmera Equestrian Clubs Country Classic.  A very well run event with 

judges from the Victorian panel giving accurate assessments and positive feedback to our riders.  Sadly the weather was very 

hot but I am proud to announce all who attended soldiered on and all our members brought home souvenirs.  Some having 

PB’s and some vowing to do better.  All in all a great weekend of camping and riding.    

The next Dimboola competition will be on the 18th and 19th November 2023 mark the date on your calendar will be a super 

competition to finish the year.   Lets grow the Mid South East Dressage Club contingent. 

Members also made the trip to Werribee to the Dressage and Jumping with the Stars to soak up the electric atmosphere and 

drool over beautiful young horses and exciting FEI tests.    

Good Luck to those HRCAV members who are competing in the CCC series (Caves Crater Coast) enjoy and do us proud. 

Not sure how many members are heading off to the State Champs in April, let us know other members wish you well and 

would love to know how you go. 

Julie Baillie valuable committee member has been on the unwell list but is recovering and we cant wait to see her back out 

there.  

A couple of horses have been out with minor injury's but all are doing well and will be out and about  again soon.  

Committee Chatter 

The proper way a horse 

collects and gets on the bit.  

No contraption, bit, or 

gimmick can teach this.  Its 

about proper biomechanics 

and teaching the horse to 

balance themselves 



HRCAV 



EA Rule Review 



Dates for 2022/23 

April 23rd 

Winter Series round 1 unofficial  

 

May 28th 

Winter Series round 2 Official 

 

June 25th 

Winter Series round 3 unofficial 

 

July 23rd  

Winter Series round 4 Official 

HOTY 

 

August 27th 

Club training day and AGM 

 

September 23rd/24th 

SA Country Dressage Classic 

 

October  TBC 

 

November 18th 19th 

Wimmera Country Classic 

 

The views expressed in this Newsletter are not necessarily those of the Committee. To the extent permitted by law, The Mid 

South East Dressage Club Committee, disclaims any liability whatsoever in relation to any advice, representation, statement, 

opinion or other matter expressed in this Newsletter.   

President: 
Ann Dodd 
president@msedc.org.au 

0400737087 

Vice-President: 
Kate Dennis 
0458607090 

Minute Secretary: 

Trudi Lutt 

secretary@msedc.org.au 

Treasurer: 
Linda Archer  
0427 208 180 
treasurer@msedc.org.au   
Committee: 
Kristy Boord 
June Whitehead 
Lucie Hill 
Helen Possingham 
Julie Baillie 
Libby Marcus 
 
Life Members:  
Sue Thornley  
Margie Stuart 
Amanda Lock  
Kristy Boord  
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